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Southbridge Roseview COVID-19 Outbreak - Facility Wide   

The Thunder Bay District Health Unit (TBDHU) and Southbridge Care Homes confirm that 
the outbreak at Southbridge Roseview Long-Term Care Home in Thunder Bay is now 
considered a facility-wide outbreak. Three residents with COVID-19 were identified through 
surveillance measures, including enhanced testing. 

TBDHU continues to work closely with Southbridge Roseview to ensure all appropriate 
measures are in place to reduce any spread of the virus in the facility and to protect 
residents and staff. Facility-wide assessment and testing of all residents was completed 
today, and will be completed for all staff today and tomorrow. The investigation is ongoing. 

Prior to the outbreak, significant measures had already been put in place by Southbridge 
Roseview to reduce the likelihood of transmission of the virus in the facility.  Surveillance 
swabbing of all staff occurs on a bi-weekly schedule in an effort to identify and contain any 
exposure as quickly as possible.  Residents are also assessed twice daily, and staff are 
assessed three times daily, for symptoms, which leads to the early identification of anyone 
who could have COVID-19.   

For additional information about COVID-19 and the TBDHU area, please see the TBDHU 
Website.   

Visit Ontario's website to learn more about how the province continues to protect Ontarians 
from COVID-19. 
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For more information - Health Unit Media: news@tbdhu.com. 
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